To: Gregorio M. Aguilar, Supervisor

Andrea Anderson, Trustee
Brian Forsberg, Trustee
Howard Gripp, Trustee
Robert Schultz, Trustee
Nick Vyncke, Clerk

From: Mark T. Lundahl, Road Commissioner

RE: Road Commissioner Update

Date: November 7, 2023

## Roads / General:

- Had our first ever meeting with the City of Moline Public Works Department. We were able to
  meet with the head of the department and the operations manager. GIS maps were updated with
  new snow routes between our two departments, which should finally resolve some resident
  complaints. With all the annexation going on it was very important to establish new rules of
  engagement.
- I requested 3' x 4' GIS Map for our office wall at the garage for ease of looking up roads and color-coding roads that need repair and or have been repaired. They have already printed it and I am picking it up today.
- I have formally requested assistance from the City of Moline to prioritize roads running parallel
  and adjacent to SMT Garage. These roads are in terrible condition and I believe reflect poorly on
  SMT as residents think they are within our jurisdiction when they are actually within Moline's
  jurisdiction. Also, Horse-Barn-Road will be addressed and just under the I-74 overpass.

## Personnel:

 Promoted Jim Nichols to Supervisor. In this capacity Jim will be responsible for daily direction of personnel for all operational activities based on directives I give him and priorities assigned.

## **Equipment and Building:**

• Bin Blocks were installed and top finally assembled and attached to the salt bin. This is going to save salt from getting wet, and time for personnel to load and go during the snowy-season.